


                                    Next Meeting:  May 17, 7:00 PM

                                  Karp Room, San Leandro Library 
Dahlia Folks,
  From all I have heard, the community gardens are in full swing.  Kristi has the Lakeside Park plot planted with quite a few disc centered dahlias as the garden manager wants to encourage Monarch Butterflies.  She also planted some peonys as was requested by the manager.  I have heard that Curtis, Kristi, Chad and Tom are planted and that Chris will be back from vacation to finish up his plot at Root Park.  Roy and Tony have the Casa Peralta garden up and going as well.  It sound like everyone is excited and ready for blooms.  Great work everyone.
  And speaking of great work, thanks to all that helped at the plant/root sale.  We had a good sale and make enough money to take care of our show in August.  I believe that everyone that participated in the sale had a good time, both dahlia members and the public.  We had very few plants/tubers to take home after the sale. 
  Here is a fun opportunity to meet with some other of our dahlia friends.  The Monterey Bay Dahlia Society will be hosting Virginia Walbot agriculturalist and botanist who is a biology professor at Stanford University, speaking at their June meeting.  This meeting is June 10, at the Simpkins Swim Center 979 17th Ave. Santa Cruz, CA 95062.  Go through the main door and head left down the hall to the multi purpose rooms.  You will find the society in the last room on the right.  There will be a potluck starting at 7:00 and the meeting starting at 7:30.  Having heard Virginia speak a couple of years ago, she is very knowledgeable on dahlias and how they make their color variations and what colors we will and will not see in dahlias.  Questions?  Call Kristine 832-566-2523.  If you let me know if you can make this meeting, I can let Kristine know how many to expect. 
  Deborah Dietz wants us to remember the Heirloom Expo Sept. 6-8 in Santa Rosa.  There will be a dahlia competition as well (the event pays for winning dahlias) vendors (around 300), speakers, (about 100) and a large display of heirloom produce.  Last year there were more than 4,000 varieties showcasing the diversity our planet has to offer.  This seems to be an event for everyone that likes to plant. 
  Last but not least, If you want to sponsor a dahlia in our August show, we are asking a minimum of $10. per sponsorship.  An example:  If you just love Valley Porcupine and want to see it in the show, you can sponsor Valley Porcupine (for $10. or more) so that you and others can compete for the best one in its class.  Help make our show one to remember! 
    John


Refreshments will be provided by:
Roy Stier, Tony Palacios and Joan Davis
Next month:  Deva and Cutis
San Leandro Dahlia Society

Minutes:  April 19, 2016 Meeting
San Leandro Library - Karp Room - 7:00 PM
Presiding ---John Morton :  Members present  22

     General information---- Composite book [$8.50 per] Blue ribbon winners since 1976

                                           John still has a few copies available
     Bills ---submitted for printed matter reg. upcoming dahlia sale and coffee.  Approved

     Lake Meritt  Park Garden site---Kristi Whitfield gave update. She, along with Chris and

     Curtis involved with establishing garden area. Currently has peonies, roses etc. Room

     for approx. 40 plants [dahlias].  Tony reminded us that Oakland Park does not allow 

     any chemical spraying.
     Root Park ----30 plants established past soil conditioning

     Casa Peralta ---Garden area composted . Tubers divided and replanted

     Noted Interest ----''Old Town'' in San Jose  known for its sale of tomatoes and hot peppers.

     John and JoAnna  set up table for Dahlia sales.  They donated $430.00 to our treasury.

     Barry ---- passed refreshment board again asking that there be 2 people signed for each month.

     Tuber Sale Root Park 04/30  9am -1pm  ----John asked for sign ups and reminded members 

     that all should have some knowledge to answer questions regarding the plants and also to encourage

     new members.  Info. packets will be available for them.  Tubers will sell for $3.00 and plants

     for $5.00.  Some concern voiced about the  possible decreased number of tubers and plants

     our members will actually be able to provide for this year's sale.

     Calcium Nitrate---D.J. had bags for sale [1.00 per]  One tsp.per gallon water.  Strengthens the

      roots and stems and greener leaves. Use until mid June on the soil.
      ''A Year in Dahlias'' slide show by D.J.  Covered from soil prep, actual planting and use of stakes

      pest control, care of established plant ,  watering, enjoyment of the flower at show, and finally

      end of cycle with the removal of roots and care of tubers.   Reminder that this was the last meeting for      D.J. and Paige before their move to Idaho.
      Andrew provided refreshments and the meeting adjourned at 8;45

      Minutes submitted    Maren Giannini
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We'll hear about the successful tuber sale we just had and discuss what's going on in our years at this point in the dahlia growing season.












































